



Board of Governors Action Items
January 18 & 19, 2018

Voted to send to the Supreme Court proposed Bar Rule 36.1 which allows Bar Counsel to provide ethics guidance, and Bar Rule 5, which modifies the oath of attorney into “plain English.”

Voted to recommend to the Supreme Court the admission of six reciprocity applicants, and nine applicants by UBE score transfer.

Voted to approve Rule 43 (ALSC) waivers for Taylor Murphy and Rebecca Rogstad; Rule 43.1 (staff judge advocate) waivers for James Jordan IV and Graham Lanz; and the first Rule 43.4 military spouse waiver for Jessica Bjerke-Owens.

Voted to approve the special testing accommodations requests of additional time for two applicants for the February 2018 bar exam.

Voted to accept the status change request of a Bar member; and formed a committee (Bennett, Chupka & Sebold) to review the Board’s bylaws and policies on status changes.

Voted to adopt the ethics opinion 2018-1, “E-mail correspondence with opposing counsel while sending a copy to the client.”

Voted to adopt the proposed policies and forms for law student scholarships; and to publish a proposed addition to the bylaws, adding a scholarship committee for implementation of the program, to include one member of the board.

Voted to approve the October 2017 board minutes as amended.

Directed the Executive Director to advertise for the New Lawyer Liaison position, and request a personal statement and resume.

Appointed Stone, Brown and Cox to the board awards subcommittee.

Voted to appoint Geraldine Simon to the Alaska Judicial Council.

Voted to reimburse the Alaska Bar Association from the Lawyers' Fund for Client Protection for $10,720.13 for costs of storage and destruction of files and a temporary employee to review the files.

Directed the Executive Director and controller to have the president, president-elect and treasurer review their decision regarding the staff’s 401K plan.

Voted to accept the stipulation for discipline for a suspension for two years and a day, with conditions for reinstatement.

Reviewed an online “Find a Lawyer” service which would utilize the Bar’s roster, allowing Bar members to opt-in, and directed staff to get more information about costs and modifications.

Discussed the concept of tiered dues; Barr will write a Bar Rag article stating that the board is discussing options, and asking for input from members.

Heard a presentation from two graders and the Executive Director on the bar exam process.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Voted to accept the Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law and Recommendations of the Area Hearing Committee in the Reinstatement of Dawn Austin, and denied her petition for reinstatement.
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